
 
 
 

NETHER LANGWITH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES 
of the 

Open Parish Meeting held at the Village Hall  
on Thursday 4 April 2019 

 
Present : Cllr M Middleton in the chair, Cllr M Evans, Cllr L Malkan, Cllr P Ray and Cllr G 

Staniforth. 
 2 members of the public also attended. 
 
1.  Apologies 
 
 Apologies were received from Cllrs R Stockton and K Greaves (NCC) 
 
 
2. Minutes of the Open Parish Meeting held on 3 May 2018 
 

The minutes of the Annual Open Meeting held on 3 May 2018 were taken as read and approved as a 
correct record of that meeting. The Chair signed them accordingly. 
 
 

3. Matters Arising 
 

There were no matters arising 
 

 
4. Chairman’s Report 
 

The Chair reported that the application for grant for new village signs had been approved by NCC and 
thanks to Cllr Stevenson should be recorded for the work carried out on this. 
 
There had been a very successful Remembrance Day Service in November and thanks should also 
be recorded to ex-Cllr Bryan and Cllr Stevenson. 
 
There had also been a very successful carol service and Christmas lights on the village green. 
 
As election are to be held in May 2019, the Chair expressed surprise that there were not more 
members of the public in attendance. 
 
With regard to the land at the rear of the village hall, planning permission has now been granted and a 
Section 106 Agreement has been signed. 
 
There is concern about the fate of the allotments in Nether Langwith as the privately owned land is for 
sale. 
 
The Chir then read out the attendances for each Councillor for the year. 



 
 

5. Queens Walk 
 

The petition for action on the traffic situation had been handed to Cllr Greaves two weeks ago. 
 
 
6. Financial Report 
 

The Clerk explained the main differences in income expenditure between last year and this year 
. 
 

7. Any Other Business 
 

There was no other business. 
 
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 19;45 


